Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of August 10, 2010
Attendees

Present: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair; Linda VanValkenburgh, Treasurer; Joanne Dover, Secretary; Tom Salatiello, Member-at-Large.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.
Call to Order

Chairman Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. on Tuesday, August 10, 2010, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report

MOTION (Linda V./ Joanne D.): The motion to accept the minutes of June 15 and June 30 as presented passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements and a year-end summary of the FY 2010 budget.
Building Report
The Town has advertised the cupola painting project; one contractor has inspected the cupola to date. The fire alarm malfunctioned on August 8; the Fire Chief advised that the troublesome panel be disabled for a few days. The Board agreed that this is not a satisfactory solution and will approach the Selectmen if the issue re-occurs. A prototype for a mobile shelving unit has been constructed by Charles Wyman; eight further units will be built once finish trim has been applied and the unit is back at the Library. The Lefebvres have been asked to stop by to inspect the new addition windows which are not working correctly, albeit perhaps because of “operator error”. Swain Landscaping will begin work in front of the south face of the building in the next week or two. Wayne and Cab will inspect the north side of the building where some rot has been noted by a visiting contractor. Danielle Colp has been doing an outstanding job on the long overdue “Spring Cleaning” project.
General Business

A letter from the Selectmen has been received, in which the Board thanks the Library for maintaining the quality of services to Sanbornton’s residents in a frugal fashion this past fiscal year. The Town is negotiating renewal of the cable franchise agreement with MetroCast and the Library’s input has been solicited. Cab will work on this to have something ready in time for the public hearing on September 15, after consulting with Tim Lang about the Library’s needs. Elections are coming up in September and November; Linda is planning to organize fundraising events again.
Director’s Report

Cab shared a screenshot of the Library’s new home page; the new website should be ready by mid- to late September. The Board discussed the Library’s sick leave policy and agreed that it should be interpreted to maintain consistency with that of the Town. In practice, this means that the cap on available sick leave, currently set at 8 weeks, refers to the maximum that can be carried over into a new year, not to the maximum that can actually be earned. Thus, an employee carrying over the maximum can continue earning additional sick leave once the new year has begun.
Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 8:44 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, September 21, 2010 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director

